HIGHLAND JOINT SCHOOL DISTRICT #305

School Board Minutes Regular Meeting March 9, 2020

The Board of Trustees of Joint School District #305 met in regular session in the library of the school at 7:01pm. Present were Trustees Knowlton, Schoonover, Smith, and Mendenhall. Trustee Haight was absent. Also attending was Clerk Weeks and Superintendent Hatfield. The audience included Dennis Fredrickson. Trustee Knowlton presided at the meeting.

Trustee Schoonover moved that the consent agenda be approved as presented. Trustee Smith seconded the motion. The consent agenda included minutes of the last meeting and certain current bills of this school district to be paid as presented: checks #33013 – 33061 totaling \$70,031.34. A vote was taken and the motion passed.

Recently, Trustee Smith, Superintendent Hatfield, and Clerk Weeks attended the Idaho School Boards Association event called Day on the Hill. They reported on their experience. The morning training was useful and the positive vibe regarding education funding was encouraging.

The Supplemental Levy Election is scheduled for the next day after the meeting. Nothing new to report, just a reminder.

The Retirement Resignation of Alia Riggers, 5th Grade Teacher, was presented to the board. Trustee Smith moved with great, deep regret and Trustee Schoonover seconded to accept the resignation. A vote was taken and the motion was passed.

Principal Frederickson handed out a report and highlighted topics on it which included the following.

- The Third Quarter starts next week.
- ISAT testing begins next week as well.
- Senior Project presentations will well although a few students still need to do their presentation.
- The outcome of winter sports and the start of spring sports.

Superintendent Hatfield highlighted various items in her report which included the following.

- K-6 Enrollment is 89
- Accreditation The report was presented to the board. The overall tone was positive and accreditation is complete for another five years.
- The 100th day of school is Wednesday.
- Pennies for patients raised over \$1,300.
- Reading and School Violence Prevention Program Grant applications
- Donuts for Dads was successful, with 70% in attendance.

Trustee Knowlton declared the meeting adjourned at 7:51pm.

Muraphry Mathrallells 4/13/20
Board Chair Clerk Date